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Waltham Conservation Commission

March 12, 2015

Meeting Minutes
Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.
Attendees: Bill Doyle, Brad Baker, Gerard Dufromont, Maureen Fowler, Tali Gill-Austern
Absent: Daniel Keleher, Phil Moser

Prospectus Sign-off
Applicant: Atty. Philip McCourt
Property Location: 300 College Farm Road
Project Type: Special Permit request to add 3 residential units to an existing 3 residential unit building
Atty. McCourt requested a special permit signature.  There are no wetlands in the area.  Chairman Doyle signed the request.

Public Meeting

Request for Certificate of Compliance

Applicant: Joseph Laurano

Project Location: Waltham Watch Factory Resource Area – 183-241 Crescent Street

Discussion among Commission members; Mr. Laurano was not present.

Mrs. Fowler stated that after making a site visit, the Commission asked Berkeley Investments to fix the retaining wall.  The Project Manager is requesting a Certificate of Compliance without fixing the wall.  He stated in a cover letter that the project may cause unintended damage to existing conditions and is cost prohibitive. Mr. Gill-Austern noted that the Commission indicated in the Order of Conditions that they would like some structure built into the retaining wall.  Chairman Doyle stated that 4 – 6 inch rocks of the wall are falling and/or being thrown into the river. Robust vegetation was there before the Watch Factory was built.  He recommended letting it grow and see what happens, however it appears to have been trimmed back.  The activity is invasive (not species invasive).  He would like to wait for the spring to see what grows and naturalizes and ask them not to cut it back.  Mr. Dufromont pointed out that docks are there and DCR (not the contractor) is supposed to maintain them.  Chairman Doyle recommended waiting another month until the Commission can get down there and see what’s going on.  1) Need to determine if the Commission is under a Certificate of Compliance timeline; 2) Julie to send correspondence back to them stating the Commission wants to see what it looks like when the spring thaw is here and if the retaining wall is stabilized; 3) Site visit mid-April. 
Commission Business
· Approval of meeting minutes 2/26/2015.  Motion to approve made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Gill-Austern.  Motion passed.
Correspondence
Lycott Environmental sent their annual report for removing invasive species at Purgatory Cove.    
Old Business  
Mrs. Fowler

· No new updates
Mr. Dufromont
· Beaver Brook Culvert update: Mr. Dufromont met with contractor on Wednesday at the site.  Discussed prep work and Mr. Dufromont gave the go ahead to cut down trees and put in pipe that will reroute the water in the neighborhood while the culvert is being replaced.  National Grid took six weeks longer than planned to abandon their pipes – there was no pressure due to water getting into the pipes. Pipes are now capped.).  Chairman Doyle and Mr. Dufromont will go down to look at the height of the water. Mr. Dufromont checks on the project weekly.  The contractor was given four days to complete the project.  City Engineer Steve Casazza went to inspect.   They are watching it very closely due to wetlands in the area.
· Phil McCourt conservation restrictions: City has no conservation restrictions on properties (they were never filed).  Conservation restrictions entails a significant amount of work to deed it from the property owner to the town. Easements can be placed on conservation areas.  Mr. Gill-Austern offered to take over project.
· Trail and Stonehurst and Interpretive brochure

Mr. Keleher

· Absent at meeting
Mr. Doyle
· 579 Lexington Street: Mrs. Fowler noted to the new Commission members that the owner of 579 Lexington Street built a wall to channelize Chester Brook and he wasn’t supposed to.
Committee Reports:
· Signage:  Need to put signs on open land where there are trails in Waltham.  Someone also needs to walk the trails in the spring to see how many signs are needed at Prospect Hill, The Greenway and Paine Estate.  Mr. Baker will take over this task.  He will need to meet with the Planning Department and attend the committee meeting.  
     

  

· Trust Fund:  Conservation Commission’s annual Trust Fund meeting to be held in May
· CPC:  Meeting was held on March 12, 2015: Consultant gave a 50% update on the Fernald property.
Site visit reports:  Chairman Doyle: If a Commission member is driving by and sees something not right at a property, he/she can report back to the Commission (cannot go on personal property).  Site visits are always done with two or more Commission members (never go by self).  OK to drive by on public property and take a picture.
New Business:  

· Site visit schedule: Harold Bridge. Chairman Doyle: revisit next time when full committee is in attendance to determine date and time of site visit the week of April 13th.
· Mrs. Fowler asked when Commission elections will be held.  She believes they are typically held in March.  The Commission needs a vice chair.  Julie will add it to next meeting’s agenda.

· Mr. Baker asked if trees can be identified in the City.  Chairman Doyle feels it is admiral and worthy or being done.  Suggested Mr. Baker check with Bartlett Tree Expert.  Mrs. Fowler and Mr. Dufromont mentioned that the City has an arborist.  Julie will find out person’s name and contact information.

· Chairman Doyle stated that Dan Driscoll of DCR wants to build a new trestle in August 2015 that connects the Charles River Walk and the Massachusetts Central Rail Trail.  Need to understand who the property owners are (City, DCR and trestle owners).  Mrs. Fowler mentioned that Mr. Driscoll started the River Walk.  He asks property owners to give up part of their land to donate to the River Walk.
· Mrs. Fowler reminded the Commission that the Charles River Cleanup is April 25th.

· Chairman Doyle said that the Commission needs to start talking about Riverfest, which will be held in mid-June.

Motion to adjourn made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  Motion passed.

Meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.  
Approved 3-26-2015


